
Emergency Resolution 
Title: Respect Vegreville Campaign Support	
Submitted by:  CEIU Local 30876 	
 
Whereas on October 27, 2016, the Federal Government announced the 
closure of the Immigration Case Processing Center in Vegreville, and  
 
Whereas employees of the CPC Vegreville make up a significant number 
of the population of the rural community of Vegreville, and  
 
Whereas the community has rallied in support of the CPC remaining in 
Vegreville for family unification and economic support, and 
 
Whereas on March 9, 2017, PSAC Prairies REVP finally received a 
response from Minister Ahmed Hussen which indicated the Minister is not 
prepared to reverse the decision to close the CPC and re-locate it to 
Edmonton 
 
Therefore be it resolved that all Locals of the PSAC promote and support 
the ongoing Respect Vegreville campaign and stand with CEIU Local 
30876 members to fight against the closure of the Immigration CPC. 
	


